

Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner PO Box 688 PE29 9LA

Tel: 0300 333 3456

Email: Cambs-pcc@cambs.pnn.police.uk

Twitter: @PCCCambs

Emma Knight
Operational Manager
Environmental Health & Licensing
South Cambridgeshire District Council

By email: emma.knight@scambs.gov.uk

19th July 2019

Dear Emma

I refer to your email dated 11th July 2019 to myself, Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Commissioner, regarding South Cambridgeshire District Councils Council's proposals to install a gate to prevent vehicular access to Setchel Drove, Cottenham in an effort to prevent fly tipping.

I both welcome and thank South Cambridgeshire District Council for undertaking the consultation to seek the views of the public and myself, as Cambridgeshire Police and Crime Commissioner, in response to gating off vehicular access to Setchel Drove.

This letter is my formal consultation response to the proposed PSPO.

To inform my response I have reviewed correspondence to my office and considered the views of Cambridgeshire Constabulary's Local Policing Team regarding the area relating to the proposed PSPO.

In conclusion, I fully support South Cambridgeshire District Councils proposal for a Public Space Protection Order to try and prevent the repeated incidents of fly tipping. I am fully aware of the impact that this illegal activity can have on both the environment and the local community.

Yours sincerely,

Jason Ablewhite

Police and Crime Commissioner for Cambridgeshire and Peterborough